

FOR RELEASE April 14, 2015

Yukon government provides \$2.7 million for Carcross/Tagish First Nation learning centre

WHITEHORSE—Yukon Premier Darrell Pasloski announced today that the Yukon government will contribute \$2.7 million towards the construction of a learning centre in Carcross.

Financial support for the centre results from the intergovernmental accord signed by the premier and Carcross/Tagish First Nation Khà Shâde Héni Dan Cresswell in March.

"The Carcross learning centre will become a central gathering place for the entire community, providing a number of critical services to Carcross/Tagish First Nation citizens," Pasloski said. "We look forward to working with the First Nation on this initiative and other projects."

The centre will provide a space to support training, community meetings and heritage initiatives.

"Thanks to our partnership with Yukon government, we are moving forward on several community initiatives, including the learning centre," Cresswell said. "It will be great to see this long-standing priority of the First Nation become a reality."

Through the intergovernmental accord, the two leaders committed to work together on common priorities. In addition to financial support for the learning centre, the accord supports the negotiation of an education agreement to improve the outcomes of Carcross/Tagish First Nation students and the provision of training for front-line workers focused on mental health and substance abuse.

Similar accords have been signed with the Vuntut Gwitchin First Nation, the First Nation of Na-Cho Nyäk Dun, Tr'ondëk Hwëch'in, Champagne and Aishihik First Nations and the Kluane First Nation. The accords provide a practical way for governments to work together on joint priorities and initiatives.

-30-

Contact:

Elaine Schiman Cabinet Communications 867-633-7961 elaine.schiman@gov.yk.ca

Heather LeDuc Communications, Executive Council Office 867-667-5339 heather.leduc@gov.yk.ca

James Baker Governance Manager, Carcross/Tagish First Nation 867-821-4251 ext. 8209 james.baker@ctfn.ca

News Release #15-126



Stay up to date with the latest Yukon government news by subscribing to our RSS feed here: http://www.gov.yk.ca/news/rss.html. Or follow us on Twitter @yukongov.